Wendy Svarny-Hawthome
PO Box 197
Unalaska, Alaska 99685

June 22, 2020

City of Unalaska
PO Box 610
Unalaska, Alaska 99685

Re: OCCP, LLC Geothermal Proposal

Dear Unalaska City Council, City Manager, and whom it may concern,

As an Ounalashka Corporation shareholder and its former chief executive, | am pleased to give
my enthusiastic support of the City of Unalaska going green by means of geothermal power
from the Ounalashka Corporation and Chena Power (OCCP, LLC) at Makushin Volcano. Their
development of the geothermal resource as well as installation and distribution of clean energy
is an essential foundation to take action to reduce the environmentally dangerous emissions in

Unalaska related to power production.

Geothermal power will provide the community of Unalaska with enhanced electrical production
which will improve energy security. Unalaska can look forward to a lower electric bill to the
consumer and consistent rates. Along with powering the City, geothermal power can stimulate
Unalaska’s involvement in additional sustainable industries such as agriculture, accommodating
advanced technologies, installing energy infrastructure, appealing to eco-tourism, and attracting
companies that would like to rely on clean energy to do business.

Development of Makushin’s geothermal resource has been the dream of many, and has been
studied by many. This time, the confluence of the right people and organizations can make it a
reality that will ensure environmentally safe growth of industry on this beautiful island.

OC, through its joint venture with Chena Power, is not only presenting the City of Unalaska with

an opportunity to participate in this historic moment, but is also willing to finance the project and
accept the associated risk. | encourage the City of Unalaska to form an agreement with OC and

Chena Power.
Thank you for your time.
Best regards,
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Wendy A. Svarny-Hawthorne




